
 
                                                                                                                  
 

 
Main Office              WIC Satellite Office                                                                                                                                             
310 Lincoln Ave           1399 E. High St.  
Montpelier, OH 43543                       Bryan, OH 43506     
Phone: (419) 485-3141                                                                                                                              Phone: (419) 636-8754                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Fax: (419) 485-5420                                                                                                                              
www.williamscountyhealth.org      
 

April 15, 2020 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Corrections Commission of Northwest Ohio (CCNO) Staff Member Tests Positive for COVID-19  

MONTPELIER, OH – A staff member at a local jail in Williams County, Corrections Center of Northwest Ohio 

(CCNO), has tested positive for COVID-19 (coronavirus). This is the first corrections department staff member 

to be diagnosed with the virus.  

The Williams County Health Department is working with the facility to conduct contact tracing, a disease 

investigation in which WCHD nurses and the Ohio Department of Health identify close contacts of this 

individual. The facility is also taking measures to limit the impact on staff and inmates.  

The Williams County Health Department will continue to update cases on the WCHD website: 

http://www.williamscountyhealth.org/health-education/covid-19-coronavirus/.  

Additional information regarding the case was released by the Corrections Center of Northwest Ohio (CCNO) 

as shown in the statement below.  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

CCNO officials reported their first confirmed case of novel coronavirus COVID-19. 

The confirmed case is a staff member of CCNO. Although another staff member was tested, only one had a 

positive result. No personal information is being released to protect individual privacy. Officials are in contact 

with the Williams County Health Department. 

Executive Director Dennis Sullivan states “We will continue to monitor the situation. We will work closely with 

the Williams County Health Department to ensure all staff and inmates’ safety.” 
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